Your prayers are requested for the repose of the souls in this week's Mass intention; for Rene Davignon & Richard Driscoll whose funeral Masses were celebrated here; for the souls in Purgatory; and for the deceased of our parish.

Sat., Jun 10,	4:00 P.M.	Adrienne Rego by daughters, Gloria & Lucille	
Sun., Jun 11,	8:30 A.M.	Francis O. & Elizabeth F. LaRoche by Mary Elizabeth & Patrick	
	10:30 A.M.	Community Mass: David Silva, Manuel Medeiros, Frank & Lois Giambo, Edgar & Maria Dupont,	
		Ronald Lamarre, Yvonne Barrett, Clotilde B. & Manuel Torres, Jr., Jose Magalhaes, Joseph P. Fran	ıcis
	7:00 P.M.	Emma Rodrigues by daughter, June	
Mon., Jun 12,	8:00 A.M.	William Reilly by wife	
Tues., Jun 13,	8:00 A.M.	For parishioners of St. Mary	
Thurs., Jun 15,	8:00 A.M	Theresa Audette by family	
Fri., Jun 16,	8:00 A.M.	Erwin Kuczewski by daughter	
Sat., Jun 17,	4:00 P.M.	For Father's Day intentions recommended to our prayers	
Sun., Jun 18,	8:30 A.M.	For Fother's Day intentions recommended to aur provers	
	10:30 A.M.	For Father's Day intentions recommended to our prayers For Father's Day intentions recommended to our prayers	
	7:00 P.M.	For Father's Day intentions recommended to our prayers	

14-day Memorial Candles: In Memory of Lazaro Rosa by wife, Maria & family

In Memory of **Laurier Letourneau** by Louis & Louise Trial

<u>Icon Candle</u>: In Memory of <u>Henry Rodrigues</u> by Tony

Hosts for June: In Memory of Normand Bergeron by wife, Shirley & son

On the bulletin board at the main entrance of the church there is a priest prayer request calendar for June. Please take one and say a prayer for the priest on that day. Thank you.

<u>Eucharistic Minister & Lector schedules</u> for July & August are available in the priest's sacristy and on our parish website.

Budget: \$5814.

FATHER'S DAY is Sunday, June 18th. We will honor all fathers, living and deceased, by offering all the masses for them on their weekend. Envelopes are available at the entrances to the church for the names of those you wish to be remembered. Please return them as soon as possible. They will be remembered on Father's Day weekend and throughout the month of June.

<u>St. Vincent de Paul Meeting</u> will be Wednesday, **June 14**th, at 6:45 PM. (Please note meeting is **second** Wednesday of the month.)

Corpus Christi Procession, Sunday June 18th, 2017 at 2:00PM departing from Our Lady's Chapel, 600 Pleasant St., New Bedford. The procession with the Blessed Sacrament will be stopping at Our Lady of Purgatory Church, St. Lawrence Martyr Church and the Missionaries of Charity Convent. Those who cannot take part in the whole procession are invited to join us at St. Lawrence Church, 565 County St., at 3:45PM for the last leg. All religious groups, youth groups, etc., with their banners, are invited. Priests, deacons, religious are most welcome to attend. Come and witness to our faith in the Real Presence of Our Lord in the Eucharist.



The Catholic Charities Appeal has a tremendous impact on our community as over tens of thousands of people are assisted annually across the Diocese of Fall River. Through the generosity of the parishioners of the 82 parishes of the Diocese, the hungry are fed, the sick and infirm are cared for, and the children and adults in need of shelter and protection are housed and comforted to name a few of the many services that depend on the annual Catholic Charities Appeal. Total to date: **\$26,762.** (33% returned) We are \$18,250. short of last year's total of \$45,000. Thank you to all who have given. Please return your donation as soon as possible.

<u>All Saints Catholic School</u> Safe, nurturing, engaged learning, living Catholic faith and values, after school activities, before and after school care and more! Now accepting registrations for 2017-2018, Pre-K (ages 3 & 4) through Grade 8. Contact Principal Sue Massoud at smassoud@ascs.dfrcs.org or 508-995-3696 for more information or to schedule a tour.

The Foundation to Advance Catholic Education (FACE) and Diocese of Fall River Catholic Schools are excited to announce *The Catholic School's Hope and Opportunity Initiative*. This Initiative, sponsored by the Carney Family Fund, will provide 100 scholarships for up to \$2000 per student for the 2017-18 school year to new low-income K-8 students in the Fall River and New Bedford Deaneries. If you, or someone you know, wants to send their children to a Catholic School please contact Susan Massoud at All Saints Catholic School at 508-995-3696 or Msgr. Oliveira here at the parish office, 508-995-3593.

<u>CA+HEDRAL CAMP</u> is a private day camp owned and operated by the Diocese of Fall River and is located on Long Pond in East Freetown. The camp offers seven one-week sessions beginning July 5 to August 18 for ages 4 to 14. Registered Nurse on duty. Bus transportation and, if needed, before-and-after-camp care are included in the camp fee of \$250.00 per week. For further information please visit our web site at www.cathedralcamp.net or email <u>pam or pat@cathedralcamp.net</u> or call the camp office at 508-763-8874. **Open House** – <u>this Sunday</u>, <u>June 11 from 1 to 3 PM</u>. Register to win a free week of camp. St. Vincent de Paul may be able to assist in covering the fee, please call the rectory office for a registration form.

Caregivers Support Group meets at St. Julie's, 494 Slocum Rod, North Dartmouth every second Tuesday each month from 1:30-3:00 PM. Before your first meeting call Pat at 508-971-4191. Next meeting is Tuesday, June 13. All Caregivers welcome.

Sponsored by the Diocese of Fall River **QUO VADIS DAYS** (taken from the Latin: "Quo Vadis?" – "Where are you going?") - is a 4 day retreat for young men ages 14-18 who might be contemplating a vocation to the Priesthood. This year it will be held at Betannia II Retreat House in Medway, MA from Monday July 10th to Friday July 14th. This time spent together with priests and seminarians is a time to share faith and build fraternity with other young men seeking God's will. Activities will include Mass, Adoration of the Eucharist, Rosary, sports (hiking, soccer, volleyball), as well as talks, discussions, etc. If you are interest in attending please call Msgr. Oliveira. All costs will be paid for by the parish.

The Pro-Life Apostolate is now making plans for the **Seventh Annual Pro—Life Boot Camp** which will be held, once again, on the campus of Stonehill College **July 27-30, 2017.** Pro-Life Boot Camp is one of the best opportunities for young people to become involved in the pro-life youth movement. High school students (ages 14-17) will experience inspiring speakers, prayerful witness, and the Sacraments — all with fellowship and lots of fun thrown in! Junior Staff (ages 18-20) and Chaperones (ages 21+) are also needed. For further information please contact us at pla@plrachel.com or 508-675-1311.

Are you hurting from a past abortion experience? Whether you have had an abortion, have helped someone else to obtain one, or have been professionally involved as an advocate or provider, **Project Rachel** can help. Rachel is a private, confidential, and sensitive service that will refer you to a priest and/or counselor with special training. Call and begin your move towards reconciliation: at peace with God, your unborn child, your family, your church, and yourself. If you are man suffering from the loss of a child due to abortion, there is help for you. You are not alone. The feelings you are experiencing are also felt by millions of other men. Compassionate men and women are willing to assist you in dealing with this loss. Call Project Rachel: 1-508-997-3300 or email us: pla@plrachel.com.



